
Gump in Iraq
In my previous post, I touched on “Where are they now?” when
it comes to celebrities.  I read an interesting article the
other day about the “kid” who played young Forrest in Forrest
Gump, one of my favorite movies.  Michael Conner Humphreys is
now a 23-year-old young man who is currently serving in the
army like Forrest Gump did in the movie, ironically enough. 
Another twist of irony – in the movie, a young undiscovered
Elvis Presley teaches young Forrest how to dance, and Michael
Conner Humphreys served in the same place that Elvis did in
Germany when he was in the army!  Humphreys joined the U.S.
Army in 2005 and is currently an infantryman assigned to a
tank battalion and is known by the nickname Gump.  After a
year  deployed  to  Iraq  in  its  dangerous  Anbar  Province,
Humphreys was transferred to Fort Riley, Kansas.  He will
leave the Army when his enlistment ends on June 4, 2008, and
has already landed a part in an upcoming World War II film,
Pathfinder.  It’s nice to see a former child actor making a
good name for himself.

Put A Dime In the Jukebox
It may cost more nowadays to play a song on a jukebox (think
the last time I played one it cost a quarter). Which brings me
to another trend in musical theatre of the past few years: the
jukebox musical. These are shows which include songs from
artists from other genres: country, pop, rock and roll, etc.
Music from artists such as Elvis Presley, Billy Joel, Patsy
Cline, Frankie Valli and the 4 Seasons, the Beach Boys,  and
Johnny Cash have each had their music be the focal point of
stage  shows.  Smokey  Joe’s  Cafe  was  a  Broadway  hit  which

https://www.tangents.org/movies/gump-in-iraq/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0109830/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0109830/
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm0402011/
https://www.tangents.org/theatre/put-a-dime-in-the-jukebox/
https://www.ticketsnow.com/Theater_Tickets/Smokey_Joes_Cafe_Tickets.html?CAT=Event&FDT=4/4/2008%2012:00:00%20AM&TDT=10/4/2009%2012:00:00%20AM&MAID=0&NodeKey=2B27A593F27B4F3EB7C341CCD42A0561&SearchPath=1


brought the Mike Stoller and Jerry Lieber songbook to the
stage. Songs such as “Jailhouse Rock,” “Yakety Yak,” “Charlie
Brown,” and 36 others are the focal point of the musical
revue.

An attempt was made to set the tunes of Elvis Presley to an
original story. All Shook Up probably would have done better
if it had something to do with the king of rock and roll or at
least staged one of his better movies (many of which are
better left forgotten).

Perhaps the best known jukebox musical is Jersey Boys. The
turbulent history of the 1960s pop music group Frankie Valli
and the Four Seasons is told through many of its greatest hits
(“Big  Girls  Don’t  Cry,”  “Sherry,”  “Walk  Like  A  Man,”  and
several others. Jersey Boys was the recipient of four 2006
Tony Awards; is still playing strong at the August Wilson
Theatre on Broadway; and has touring companies throughout the
U.S. and other countries, including Australia.

So…. the next time you are playing a game and the question is
asked; “What kind of music makes you want to get up and sing?”
be careful. Broadway music may now have more than one meaning.


